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“The world we must seek is a world in which the creative is alive, in which life is an adventure full of 

joy, and hope..Such a world is possible, it waits only for men to wish to create it.”  

 

Bertrand Russell. 

    OUR SOCIETY 

   PLANNING FOR THE BLUE MOUNTAINS 

In the past few months, we have become more involved with this work. Of primary concern is the 

King’s Tableland. The large area of montane heathland around the Deer Park is being threatened by 

proposals to expand the Deer Park, and other developments. 

The Blue Mountains City Council agreed to receive a detailed submission on this matter from the 

Society. Accordingly this was prepared by our Planning Committee and went to Council on 

November 1st. 

Following on the publication of Alternative Futures by Urban Systems, the public participation 

programme is now underway, led by Mr Mikel Ball. Our Planning Committee, along with interested 

members, met with Mr Ball in the participation bus late in November. The important points arising 

from this meeting were:- 

-The need to encourage active public involvement, as Council’s decision to continue in this way will 

depend on the degree to which the public have supported the programme, especially by filling in the 

comment booklets. 

- The importance of pressing for an ecological study of the whole Blue Mountains area, and the need 

to control development until this is done. 

- The urgent need for short term environmental plans and implementation of these. 

    

  



FIRE PREVENTION LEAFLET 

It is quite possible we may experience a long hot summer this season. So on the recommendation of 

the Bushfire Committee of the Society, we had placed in the Blue Mountains Gazette a half page 

advertisement depicting the leaflet “Householders Bushfire Guide – What To Do”, earlier produced 

by the committee. There are still leaflets at The Hut if anybody has other ways of disseminating this 

information. Our thanks to Katoomba and Springwood Rotary for assistance in paying for the 

advertisement. 

BUSHFIRE REGENERATION STUDY 

A further recommendation was that we commence a five year study of the Ingar Swamp region, 

recently burnt by the National Parks and Wildlife Service as part of their control burn policy. Some of 

our members formed a working party, visited the area early in November, staked out a site and 

counted the species. It is proposed to do this at 3 monthly intervals. 

Banksia Paludosa 

A further note on Banksia paludosa on the Blue Mountains. Readers will recall the reference to the 

very large old plant of the paludosa at Leura. The writer was interested in the fact that the shrub, 

which was covered with generations of old flower spikes, had apparently only set seed during one 

year as all cones present appear to be the same age group. 

Further investigation at Wentworth Falls site and later at Blackheath and Mount Victoria failed to 

reveal one cone which had set seed. About eight plants were observed in Wentworth Falls, one at 

Mount Victoria and about fifty were carefully examined at Blackheath by our members. The plants 

had flowered regularly but no fruit at all was noted on these old plants some of which are very large. 

The leaves closely resemble those of Banksia integrifolia, and it is perhaps possible that there is 

some hybridisation. On the other hand the flower spikes are very distinct being very much narrower 

than Banksia integrifloia. Other possible factors might be the absence of some bird or other 

pollinating agent, or change in climate. Many flowers were seen to have withered without fully 

opening during the past season, however this was not by any means typical of the older spikes. 

Some further investigation on this species might be worth while. 

Isobel Bowden. 

   LAND USE PLANNING CONFERENCE 

The conference was held in October, and organized by the Conservation Society of NSW.  Some 

valuable insights came to light from the speakers, all experts in their fields. 

Dr Downes, Director of Conservation Permanent Head of Ministry for Conservation in Victoria, 

brought out the thought that conservation is a man-made concept, that it has relevance where man 

is thought of as the manipulator, and conservation arises out of our failure to manipulate properly. 

For example, we manipulate for productive use, but it may result in soil erosion, hence the need for 

conservation. 



Land and water eco-systems are the resources available to a community. He suggested that the aim 

of conservation should be to find ways of using and managing these eco-systems and their resources 

to satisfy the physical, aesthetic and spiritual needs of continuing generations of people.  

Professor J R Burton, Head of School of Natural Resources University of New England, spoke on Rural 

land Use Planning, although “Rural” in this context, included all non-urban land, not just farmland. 

He pointed to the need for a clear expression of land use policy based on ecological principles. There 

was also a need for a clear detailed statement of planning goals and objectives, the existence of an 

adequate organisational and administrative structure, establishment of multi-disciplinary planning 

teams, since very few people involved in rural land use planning know much about ecology, and 

effective provision for involvement of community in planning. Because the kit of tools available to 

the planner is currently inadequate, land use planning must be considered an art rather than a 

science, but a sophisticated art, where ecology, economics, and engineering go hand-in-hand. 

Dr P Laut is a scientist working with the CSIRO. He gave some information about their work in 

Eurobodalla Shire, where a pilot project is being undertaken, directed towards future study of other 

areas. Such a study was needed because very often, the decision makers have to try to solve social 

and economical problems by intuition, in the absence of ever minimal information. The solutions 

they come up with often created more and larger conflicts. 

Mr B J McDonald, Managing Director of Macfield Corporation, Chairman, Planning and Environment 

Sub-committee, Urban Development Institute of Australia, echoed the need for the enactment and 

implementation of a national land use policy, and stated that social revolution and “green bans” 

issues resulted from completely outdated planning legislation. There was a need for State and 

Federal Government to give mandatory directions to local government, described as the leaderless 

legion. According to this view, we should stop preoccupation with ¼ acre lots and establish variable 

density communities. He proposed that new density Zoning codes be developed by state from 

national policy. It was time for the nation to recognise that housing policy is only partly a policy if it 

looks only to the structure and ignores the land and if it looks only to the quantity and ignores the 

quality. 

Other speakers dealt with open space in the urban situation, expressways, and legal aspects. The 

symposium was well attended especially by men from the town planning departments of various 

councils; so some good may come out of it. 

Kevin Smith 

  



 

    SUSPENDED GROWTH 

In his garden at Glenbrook, Mick Dark showed me a healthy specimen of Dendrobium speciousum, 

the “Rock Lily” orchid. For forty years, Mick said, this plant sat in his father’s garden at Katoomba 

and never grew a leaf, a bud or a bulb. Neither did it lose one. When shifted to Glenbrook it 

flowered profusely the first year. 
 

On my veranda in a plastic pot is a Woody Pear Seedling (Xylomelum pyriforme) which has had only 

its two seed leaves for three years. It has now entered its fourth year of this strange dicotyledonous 

existence. 
 

Graham Alcorn 

 

  ACCOMMODATION AT WIRRIMBIRRA SANCTUARY BARGO 

The Hon. Secretary, Kath Grout has asked us to publish the following details of Wirrimbirra 

Sanctuary, which she says has many features likely to be of interest for a group visit. 

Cabin Accommodation. The maximum of 24 people can be accommodated in three cabins each with 

8 bunks with foam rubber mattresses. 

Each cabin is self-contained with electric light, kitchen sink with running water, electric stove and 

refrigerator. An outdoor fireplace with table and benches is available near each cabin for barbecue 

cooking. Hot showers and toilet facilities are also available. It is necessary to bring bed linen and 

blankets. Cost: $2 per person per night; $1 per child 5-9 years, children under 5 years no charge. 

Bookings. 2 weeks in advance with $1 per person deposit. Bookings are to be made with the Ranger 

Telephone (046) 84-112 or Wirrimbirra Sanctuary Hume Highway, Bargo. NSW 2574 

A cleaning fee of $2 is charged if tenants do not wish to attend to this matter themselves. 

Conference Accommodation. A well-equipped classroom with heating and electric light is available 

for use as a conference or meeting place. This is not likely to be available during the day time on 

school days however. 

Wirrimbirra is situated between Picton and Bargo, 59 miles from Sydney GPO 2 miles south of the 

Bargo Bridge on the eastern side of the Hume Highway and is clearly sign-posted. When there you 

can explore the ‘home site’ enjoy the flowers and birds, follow one or more of the study trails in the 

forest area, with guide notes and learn about this interesting environment. Nearby are Thirlmere 

Lakes, Bargo River, the Pot Holes, Pheasants Nest, Avon and Nepean Dams. 

 

  



   SAVING ROADSIDE VERGES 

Whilst on a trip to Western Australia recently, I heard an excellent talk by a Construction Engineer of 

the Main Roads Department. on minimising damage to natural flora during road construction. 

This involves striping and stockpiling topsoil and vegetation with bulldozers fitted with root rake 

blades, instead of the normal ones. On lighter land disc ploughs are used, while pin wheel rakes put 

the vegetation to one side. 

The scars of roadwork are top dressed with the old topsoil and the vegetation mulch and excellent 

regrowth is resulting. Not only is it cheaper than past methods, but it holds the road shoulder 

together, provides a cushion for motorists who fall asleep and leave the road, and maintenance is 

minimal. 

A very encouraging development which appears now to be standard practice of the Main Roads 

Department of Western Australia. 

Wilson Alcorn 

    HONOUR TO VINCE SERVENTY 

The Australian Natural History Medallion for 1974 has been presented to Mr Vincent Serventy. The 

medallion has been awarded annually since 1940 to the person deemed to have made the most 

outstanding contribution to Australian Natural History. 

     ***** 

 EDITOR GRAHAM ALCORN BOX BLACKHEATHE. NSW PO BOX 39 BLACKHEATH 

 SEND CONTRIBUTIONS NOW FOR THE NEXT NEWSLETTER. 

 BETTER BE EARLY…BETTER NOT TO BE LATE. SEND NOW. 

 

  TWO NEW BIRDS FOR THE MOUNTAINS 

After our statement in the last issue that Rainbow Birds have not been seen in the Blue Mountains. 

Mick Dark produced a photo of one he took at Euroka, in the National Park at Glenbrook. Ranger 

John Buhr told him they breed there. 

In pastel shades of green, blue and orange, with a long beak and two wire-like feathers projecting 

beyond the tail, these beautiful birds belong to an Old World family of Bee-eaters. They build their 

nest at the end of a tunnel dug in a soft bank. 

A second new bird, was shown to me by the redoubtable Mick Dark a White-throated Nightjar, 

Eurostopodus mystacalis. 

These birds, beautifully mottled black, grey and brown, are rarely seen. They hunt insects on the 

wing at night. Nightjars - there are over 60 species throughout the world - are almost perfect 

examples of protective colouration. This species generally roosts on the ground during the daytime, 

where it blends perfectly with the dead leaves, rocks, sticks etc. The single egg is laid on the ground, 

without a nest, usually on a dry ridge. 



The White-throated Nightjar is confined to the East Coast of Australia, also New Guinea and the 

Solomon Islands. It has a weird cackling call and is sometimes called the Laughing Owl. 

Our bird was found in the backyard of a house on a bushy ridge in Blaxland in late October. The bird 

seemed dazed. Mick’s kind neighbours tried to save it by force feeding it and keeping it on their 

veranda. A vet could find nothing wrong with it. Eventually it died and the body was given to the 

Australian Museum. 

Graham Alcorn. 

******************************************** 

    COMING WALKS 

Meet  9.30 am  Leura Baths Picnic Area.   Saturday 4th January 1975 

Meet  9.30 am Mount Victoria Toll House 

   Destination Fairy Bower. Saturday 1st February 1975 

Meet 9.30 am Blackheath Station 

   Destination Hat Hill  Saturday 1st March 1975 

======================================== 

THE CONSERVATION BOGEY 

We have decided to run a competition for a short skit or song and dance act, to be performed at our 

monthly meetings. Send in your entries to the Newsletter. You can’t win, of course, as the Editor is 

the sole judge, and he has dashed off a little something to set the ball rolling. 

We publish herewith the winning entry: 

Title:  The Conservation Bogey 

Costume: Green cloak, green hat, green mask, Green Ban sign, beard. 

Dance Routine: Boogie woogie improvisation 

Tune:  The Chatanooga Choo Choo 

Curtain Rises:  The bogey enters furtively, and after a series of menacing gestures, sings: 

 Mister beware, here comes the Conservation Bogey. 

He’ll take all your land, he won’t understand. 

Mister take care, because he’s awful mean and roguey. 

He won’t let you mine, or lay a pipe line. 

Yesterday he made his way right down to the Rocks. 

He’s always very willing to save historic buildings. 

Boo-hoo boo-hoo, he’s gone to Wolloomooloo. 

 

  



Mister, watch out, here comes the Conservation Bogey. 

He won’t let pines grow upon Boyd Plateau. 

You should give him a clout, because he’s oozy and he’s ogey. 

He’ll preserve all the swamps, all full of mugwamps. 

He wants to keep the population just as it is. 

Stop aerial ignition is one of his ambitions. 

Ooh-aah, ooh-aah, he might come to Katoomba. 

The Conservation Bogey, the Conservation Bogey, 

The consecrated, concentrated, Conservation Bogey Man! 

 

   ************************* 

A Feather-Tailed Glider 

Mick Dark reports that he has been given a Feather-tailed Glider, found dead in the National Park at 

Glenbrook. It is a beautiful little creature, Mick says, the size of a small mouse, it has a long tail with 

stiff hairs each side that give it the appearance of a feather. Mick has passed the specimen on to the 

Australian Museum. 

    ********************* 

A STRANGE DISCOVERY 

The Shrub, Hakea dactyloides, has woody seed capsules which persist on the plant while it is alive. 

When it dies – e.g. after a bush fire – the two halves of the capsule split open releasing the two 

winged seeds. In a dry cave we found a small heap of these capsules, apparently gathered by a bush 

rat. The base of each had been neatly knawed out, and the seeds extracted. But the capsules had 

not split open! Had the rat knawed out the triggering mechanism? 

 


